
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral! We are delighted that
you have joined us this morning. Children of  any age are
welcome to attend the Liturgy, but if  you prefer, a nursery
for children 6 weeks to 5 years of  age is also available in
the Undercroft. An usher will be happy to direct you. You
may pick up copies of  Sunday Paper at any of  the Nave
entrances for the young children in your family who are
accompanying you. If  you are attending the 7 a.m. Liturgy,

we invite you to join us afterward for breakfast in Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you
are attending the 8:30 a.m. Liturgy, come to our Christian Education classes and
if  you are attending the 11 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee
Minute in the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you!

WORSHIP THIS WEEK

REGULAR CATHEDRAL OFFICE AND WORSHIP
SCHEDULE WILL RESUME ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 3.

SUNDAYS
7:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite I
8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II
11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II
6:00 p.m. BreakingBread@6

WEEKDAYS
7:15 a.m.                       Morning Prayer
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.  Nave open for prayer
12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II

EVERY SUNDAY
CHRISTIAN FORMATION, BREAKFAST, AND

CHILDCARE WILL RESUME ON SUNDAY, JANUARY 8.

BREAKFAST
7:30 – 8:30 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

CHILDCARE
(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the
church. Please ask the receptionist, an usher, or a
member of  the clergy for directions.

CHRISTIAN FORMATION
9:45 – 10:45 a.m.

Adult Classes
The Dean’s Forum (Parish Hall)
Centering Prayer (Cathedral Annex Building)
Faith and Family Matters (Chapel)
Sitting with Scripture (Room 4, Undercroft)

Children’s Classes
Ages 3 (as of  8/15/16) through 1st grade
(Cheek Hall)
2nd through 5th grade
(Cathedral Annex Building)

Youth Classes
6th grade through 12th grade
(810 Broadway Building)

CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Canon Gene B. Manning, Sub Dean 
gmanning@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

Announcements
W E E K  O F  J A N U A R Y  1 ,  2 0 1 7

PARKING

On Sunday mornings, the A lot is reserved for guests with mobility problems and
those with handicapped parking status. Parking for the able-bodied is available in
the B and C lots off  9th Avenue and on the street. 



T O D A Y  A N D  T H I S  W E E K

MONDAY, JANUARY 2
Cathedral Offices Closed

TUESDAY, JANUARY 3
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 4
8:30 a.m. – EfM
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study

THURSDAY, JANUARY 5
12:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer
5:00 p.m. – Room In The Inn

FRIDAY, JANUARY 6
Discovery Weekend Begins

SATURDAY, JANUARY 7
9:00 a.m. – Baptism Rehearsal 
Discovery Weekend

SUNDAY, JANUARY 8
Baptisms
7:30 a.m. –Breakfast
9:45 a.m. –Christian Formation
12:20 p.m. –Coffee Minute
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6
Discovery Weekend Ends

CALENDAR

ROOM IN THE INN
WARM CLOTHING FOR THE HOMELESS

Christ Church is once again hosting Room In The Inn on
Thursday evenings from November through March. This
coincides with cold weather and the need for coats, scarves, gloves
and blankets for our guests when they are on the street.  We also
need these items for homeless and/or transient visitors who come
to us on Sundays and are helped by one of  the Wayfarer
volunteers.  If  you would like to donate these items for these two
programs, please place them in the designated boxes located in
Cheek Hall.

CHURCH IN THE YARD (CITY)
TODAY| 2:00 P.M. | CHURCH OF THE HOLY TRINITY
615 6TH AVE. S.

Every first Sunday of  the month at 2 p.m.,
Christ Church Cathedral serves a meal 
to the hungry at the Church of  the Holy
Trinity (615 6th Ave. S.). You are invited
to come and assist in this servant
ministry. Please contact  Gina Williams,
ginakwilliams@gmail.com, for more
information. 

THE NEXT OPPORTUNITY FOR BAPTISM IS
THE FEAST OF THE BAPTISM OF OUR LORD
SUNDAY, JANUARY 8, 2017 | 8:30 & 11:00 A.M.| NAVE

Baptism will be celebrated at the
8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies on
January 8. If  you or your child
would like to be baptized, please
contact the Reverend Canon 
Gene Manning, 615.255.7729 or
gmanning@christcathedral.org,
by Tuesday, January 3. Baptism
rehearsal will be Saturday, January
7, at 9 a.m.

WEDNESDAY EVENING BOOK STUDY AND
VISIT FROM DEFEND NASHVILLE
JANUARY 11, 18, 25, ANDFEBRUARY 1 | 6:00 P.M. |PARISHHALL

Christ Church Cathedral will host a book
study on Bryan Stevenson’s Just Mercy: A
Story of  Justice and Redemption on
Wednesdays, January 11, 18, and 25, 6-7
p.m. Parishioner and former prosecutor
Win Bassett will lead the discussion and
requests that participants read the book
prior to the first session.  As a follow-up
to the study, the Public Defender’s office
will be at the Cathedral on Wednesday, February 1, 6-7:30 p.m., to
present a program titled “Defend Nashville.”  

DISCOVERY WEEKEND
JANUARY 6-8, 2017 | THE CATHEDRAL

REGISTER: If  you have a student 
in grades 6-12, sign them up for 
Discovery Weekend. We want every
student involved in this weekend! Cost is 
$100. You can register your child at
youth.christcathedral.org.

JOIN THE DISCOVERY TEAM: 
We still need to fill 65 volunteer slots
throughout the weekend. Currently we are in need of  volunteers
for overnight leaders, free time referees, and party chaperones.
Visit this link to sign up: youth.christcathedral.org. 

PRAY: Please begin praying for this weekend and our youth
community at Christ Church Cathedral and make plans to
attend the Parish-Wide Prayer Service on Saturday, January 7,
at 7 p.m. in the Nave. 

TOURS

Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a
guide near the lectern.

SCRIPTURE, SAINTS, AND SONG
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18| 4:15 P.M. | NAVE

For children age 3 through 3rd grade. Parents
and grandparents are invited to stay with their
child at each offering. We will begin promptly
at 4:15 p.m. and end promptly at 4:45 p.m.



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L

MS. CHEAP’S PENNY DRIVE
A BENEFIT FOR SECOND HARVEST 

Donate your spare change to the
Eighth Annual Ms. Cheap Penny
Drive for Second Harvest. It's
easy—just pick up your Penny Drive
cans at the church today. Please take
them home and/or to the office to
raise awareness and money to fight
hunger right here in Nashville. Ms.
Cheap’s Penny Drive runs
through January 31. Everybody is
invited to participate by filling cans with change (and checks and
bills) for Second Harvest. Over the past seven years, the drive has
raised over $330,000 for Second Harvest. For more information,
see secondharvestmidtn.org/pennydrive.

Pickslay Cheek
Chris and Melissa Puri
Jesse Scruggs
Clay Caroland
David and Kathryn
Thompson

Dallas and Amy Caudle
Martha Trammel
Dave Pomeroy
Carol King
Todd LeBleu
Randy and Ruth Rock
James Cheek
Doyle Lewis Jr.
Amanda and Chris Mixon
Kenneth King and Ann
Walker King

Dick and Gina Lodge
Barry Kolar and Sheri
Sellmeyer

Lise and Lindsay Bohannon
Hannah Kimbrough

Deborah Brewington
Susan Dyer
Buckley Cole
Mary Arline Evans
Joanne Cato
Frances and Tim Niarhos
Chad and Liz Robbins
Andrea Tucker
John Coleman
Eric and Liz Scowden
Julie Wall
Caroline Bauerschmidt
Walter Durst and Mimi
Shimmin

Colin and Melissa Kirkby
Dianne Green
Carroll Young
George David Waller, III
John and Carol Sergent
Charles Robinson
Richard Pride

2017 CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL PLEDGE
DRIVE “The Lord loves a cheerful giver” 2 Corinthians 9:7

We acknowledge with gratitude those who have recorded a pledge
from December 12 through December 22.

PLEDGE UPDATE

As of  Thursday, December 22, the 2017 Pledge Drive has received
451 pledges totaling $1,787,235. There is still time to pledge! You
may pledge online at christcathedral.org/giving/pledge, place a
pledge card in the alms basin on Sunday mornings, or mail your
pledge to the Business Office. Help us keep up the momentum—
pledge today! 

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

DISCOVERY WEEKEND, JANUARY 6-8, 2017
Register at youth.christcathedral.org

BISHOP’S BALL, JANUARY 20, 7 PM

EYC SOCIAL, JANUARY 22, 4 PM

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
youth.christcathedral.org, or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 
or abocking@christcathedral.org.

GREETERS NEEDED

We are looking for volunteers to be
greeters at the BreakingBread@6
service on Sunday evenings.  The
greeters (2) will be stationed in the
back center aisle and the entrance to
the Church from the reception area.
You will greet parishioners and give
them the printed bulletin outlining
the service. We have several visitors and newcomers at this service
and this is a great opportunity to extend our welcome. Please
contact Dawn Edwards at dawn.edwards@comcast.net if  you
are interested in serving.

JOURNEY IN FAITH
WEDNESDAYS, RESUMING JANUARY 11 | 6:00 P.M.
CATHEDRAL ANNEX BUILDING

Journey in Faith classes will resume on Wednesday, January
11. If  you are interested in baptism, confirmation, or simply
learning more about being a Christian in the Episcopal
Church, please join us. 



C O M I N G  S O O N

CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL AND GORDON
MEMORIAL METHODIST CHURCH PLAN JOINT
ACTIVITIES

A task force comprising clergy and members of  Christ Church
Cathedral and Gordon Memorial Methodist Church met before
Christmas to brainstorm ways in which our two communities can get
to know each other better and work more closely together on outreach
projects. The group agreed to hold another joint worship service and
to welcome each other’s confirmation classes at a Sunday worship
service. In addition, members of  Gordon Memorial have been invited
to attend the January book study here on Bryan Stevenson’s Just Mercy:
A Story of  Justice and Redemption on Wednesdays, January 11, 18, and 25,
6-7 p.m., as well as the follow-up to the study on Wednesday, February
1, 6-7:30 p.m., when the Public Defender’s office will present a program
titled “Defend Nashville.”

CHANGE OF INFORMATION CARDS
If  you have a change of  address, phone number, or
email address, please pick up a card on the pew rack in
the reception area. Fill it out and return it to the
receptionist. Thank you!

VOICE VIBES PRESENTED BY SACRED SPACE ART
SERIES AND CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL
SUNDAY, JANUARY 29 | 4:00 P.M. | NAVE

Kathleen Weatfall, soprano, and
James Westfall, vibraphone, present
an uncommon program blending a
variety of  classical and jazz standards.
Sponsored by Frances Durham in
memory of  Hal Durham.

Open and free to the public. 

WEAPON-FREE POLICY

The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral to
be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and fellowship,
as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any weapons you are
licensed to carry at home or in your car before entering the
Cathedral grounds.


